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In the Christian
t rad i t ion,  we
open November
with All Saint’s
D a y .  T h e
observance of

this day goes back to the 4th century and
developed out of the long tradition of honoring
and remembering those who were models of and
martyrs for the faith. Typically, November makes
us think of Thanksgiving Day or at least the idea
of thanksgiving. I want to suggest that this month
we combine the two in a way that honors those
who have shown us how to be faithful Christians
as we remember and give thanks for their lives. 

All Saint’s Day is grounded in the idea of the
communion of saints. The communion of saints
is one of the beliefs that we affirm in the
Apostle’s Creed. The idea develops out of the
recognition that God has been reaching out to
humanity from creation and we humans are able
to experience and know God’s love. The
communion of saints in its broadest sense invites
us to be a part of the family of those who seek to
respond to God’s love in the past, present and
future; on earth as in heaven; now and forever.
In a very real sense every time we gather around
the communion table, we are celebrating All
Saint’s Day. It is in the celebration of the Lord’s
Supper that we are remembering Jesus the
Christ. On one hand, we are remembering the
deep sacrificial love of Jesus who gave his life to
bring us into relationship with God. At the same
time, we are symbolically bringing all of the
members of Christ’s body together again around
our Lord’s table. Re-membering Christ’s body,

those physically present in the pews and those
saints who form the great cloud of witnesses
feasting with us in the fullness of God’s
presence. For, as theologian Elizabeth Johnson
reminds us, those in God’s family who die “fall
into the hands of the living God” to be “quickened
by the loving-kindness which is forever faithful.”
The love of God in Christ Jesus creates an
extended “community of grace” those who have
died, those living in hope, and those yet to be
born: “all seekers of the divine, in a circle around
the eucharistic table, the body of Christ which
encompasses the earth itself." 

This year we have lost some great saints of this
church and of Christ’s body on earth, but we can
be thankful for their witness and their continued
presence with us in the communion of saints. As
we gather around the eucharist (thanksgiving)
table on the 4th and as we gather around the
Thanksgiving table on the 22nd let’s not forget the
saints who have gone before us. Let us give
thanks for their lives and witness. Let them
inspire us to lives of greater faith so that we may
be an inspiration to those who surround us now
and those who will come after us. Let these
words from Hebrews 12 be our guide:
“Therefore, since we are surrounded by so great
a cloud of witnesses, let us also lay aside every
weight and the sin that clings so closely, and let
us run with perseverance the race that is set
before us, looking to Jesus the pioneer and
perfecter of our faith.”



Member News                

C o n g r a t u l a t i o n s  t o
J u l i a n n e  H a r p e r
Gruenhagen who wed
James (“Jay”) Woodruff
Key on Saturday, October
6 at Seven Springs in
Manquin.  The happy

couple will live in Durham, North Carolina.

Please keep the following people in your daily
prayers: Becky Clark, John Crowe’s first cousin
Ted, Johnnie Dunkum, Carl Fulwider, Fran
Hansbrough’s sister, Jane, Kristy Harden’s
brother-in law, Tony Bausone, Larry Harpster,
Marshall Hart, Ken Moore and his
granddaughter Macie Allen,  Virginia Phipps,
Mark Price’s brother-in-law, Doug Jewell, 
Donna Richbourg’s great nephew, John, , Helen
Rigsby, Peggie Rosen’s sister Alice, Lynn
Rudolph, Nancy Walls, Anne Young’s
grandson, Joshua, and all those who serve as
missionaries abroad and those who serve our
nation.  Also remember those who need jobs and
those in our congregation who are unable to
attend church regularly due to illness or limited
mobility.

Please remember our shut-ins: Evelyn Bailey,
Ann Barlow, Voncile Baughman, Marie Blatt, Ruth
Gatewood, Inez Hill, Stan Hiner, Laverne
Longest, Myrtle Muire, Nancy Norment, Mack
Perkins, Louise Setchel, Emerson & Sheila Shaw,
and Bootsie Stevens.

(Please update Pastor Steve or Pastor
Darren as often as possible if you wish to keep
your name or your loved one’s name on this list.)

Dea r  Fa i r f i e ld
Church,
The Hanover High
S c h o o l  B a n d
Boosters want to
thank you for once
again allowing us to
use your wonderful
facilities.  You

helped us have a successful first craft and
vendor fair.  We truly appreciate your support for
our kids and our band.  Thank you!

Hanover High School Band Boosters

My family and I would like to thank Fairfield
Presbyterian Church for providing us with the
sanctuary for my husband’s funeral on October
5, 2018.  I could not have asked for a more
beautiful service.

I also want to thank the many people who
have prayed for Don and me over the last few
weeks.  I really believe those prayers are helping
me through this difficult time.

Sincerely,
   Barbara VanSteenburgh

Dear People of Fairfield,
Thank you for the opportunity to share the value
of etiquette to members of your church and
community.  A special thanks to Angela Blue for
the kindness, support and diligence in ensuring
that every need was met.  Fairfield is a beacon of
light.

          Sincerely, Christine Carmichael
          Flemming Academy

A special thank you to my Fairfield family for the
cards, calls, food, visits, and prayers during this
healing time due to a fall.  Your kindness is much
appreciated.

Love, Barbara Wash



Johnnie Dunkum . . . . . . . . . . . . November 2
Mike Moore . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . November 2
Cathy Gatewood . . . . . . . . . . . . November 3
Buford Wade . . . . . . . . . . . . . . November 3
Ashley Young . . . . . . . . . . . . . . November 3
Ivy Gallihugh . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . November 4
Laura Gauntt . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . November 4
Jessica Lorch . . . . . . . . . . . . . . November 5
Juanita Dunkum . . . . . . . . . . . . November 6
Brittany Young . . . . . . . . . . . . . November 6
Lee Lythgoe . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . November 7
Ken Moore . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . November 7
Beverlye Wenzlaff . . . . . . . . . . . November 7
Betty Wade . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . November 8
Kelsey Young . . . . . . . . . . . . . . November 8
Mitzi Marker . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . November 9
Nat Price . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . November 9
Jeff Blue . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . November 10
Jerry Duggan . . . . . . . . . . . . . November 12
Marshall Hart . . . . . . . . . . . . . November 14
Bonnie Creekmore . . . . . . . . . November 15
Stan Edwards . . . . . . . . . . . . . November 15
Bill Kerns . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . November 15
John Lightsey . . . . . . . . . . . . . Novmeber 15
Tyler Stevens . . . . . . . . . . . . . November 16
Warren Gentry . . . . . . . . . . . . November 17
Kelley Spott . . . . . . . . . . . . . . November 18
Maisie Blue . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . November 20
Tyler Palicia . . . . . . . . . . . . . . November 20
Steve Starzer . . . . . . . . . . . . . November 20
Chuck Patterson . . . . . . . . . . . November 21
Deborah Wood . . . . . . . . . . . . November 21
Ruth Harpster . . . . . . . . . . . . . November 22
Danny Couch . . . . . . . . . . . . . November 24
Kaitlyn Sorensen . . . . . . . . . . November 25
Murrell Nuckols . . . . . . . . . . . . November 26
Rick Shegogue . . . . . . . . . . . . November 27
Craig Brewster . . . . . . . . . . . . November 29
Jim Cooper . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . November 29
Alaina Price . . . . . . . . . . . . . . November 29
Tracey Sulser . . . . . . . . . . . . . November 30

Chris & Debbie Palicia . . . . . . . November 2
Robby & Kim Stevens  . . . . . . . November 2
Ken & Carolyn Moore . . . . . . . November 17
Chris & Anne Sorensen . . . . . November 19

In Observance of All
Saints Day, we
remember and honor
those of our Fairfield
family who have joined
our Great Cloud of
Witness:  Gloria Meador,
Janie Harrington, Greg
Woodfin, Sr., Bill Dobson,
Riley Young, Jr., Anne
Baird, Jim McDuffee, and

Don VanSteenburgh

Special Dates

• All Saint’s Day, November 1
• Daylight Savings Time ends, November 4
• Veterans Day, November 11
• Thanksgiving Day, November 22
• Christ the King Sunday, November 25

Memory Verse for
November

“let us draw near to God with a sincere heart and
with the full assurance that faith brings, having
our hearts sprinkled to cleanse us from a guilty
conscience and having our bodies washed with
pure water.” Hebrews 10: 22



The Fellowship Circle will
meet again on Tuesday
morning, November 13th

at 10:30am.  Call Beverly
Burts if you have any

questions or need more information at 746-7053.

The Joyful Readers’ Circle will meet again on
Tuesday evening, November 13th at 7:00pm. 
This month there are reviewing the book,
“Christmas Bells” by Jennifer Chiaverini.  Marge
Wantz will be the discussion leader and Nancy
Gallihugh will lead in devotions.  Call Barbara
Wash if you have questions or need more
information at 746-7531.  You are invited to join
us!

BILL DOBSON’S MEN OF THE CHURCH
GROUP

Every second Tuesday the men of the church get
together for breakfast and a devotion to get their
day going right.  They meet at the Cold Harbor
Restaurant around 6:00-6:30am to eat together
and discuss projects and/or ideas of things the
men of the church can do for our church family
and groups that need our help. This group is for
men of all ages!   The next meeting will be on
Tuesday, November 13th.  Call Billy Putze 
804-338-3233 with any questions about the men
of the church activities. You never have to 
reserve a seat,  we will always have an opening
for you.

We are looking for YOU...do
YOU crochet or knit or want to
learn? Are YOU  also looking
for a group that could use your
skills or potential.  The Prayer
Shawl Ministry meets monthly
for fellowship and to share
ideas and projects. Currently
we are replenishing the closet

with shawls and lap robes and are also working
on hats and scarves for MCEF. If you would like
to join us...The next meeting of the Prayer
Shawl Ministry is Wednesday, November 7
at 10:30 in the Barlow Parlor.

Anna Barrowclough

The Super Singles is a
group of single, divorced
and widowed members
who get together on the
second Sunday of each 
month and go to lunch! 

This month they will be going to Applebees on
Bell Creek Road on Sunday, November 11th 
right after the 11:00am service.  Join us!  We will
meet in the parking lot at 12:15pm and carpool
over.

THURSDAY MORNING
BIBLE STUDY will begin
on November  1 s t ,
10:00am in the Choir
Room directly behind the
sanctuary.  This fall the
group will continue their
study on John’s gospel,
beginning at Chapter 4. 

See you Thursday!  

OPERATION
CHRISTMAS CHILD

Many thanks go out to our
congregation for the support

they have given to Operation Christmas Child -
Samaritan’s Purse.  About 65 boxes have been
distributed.  Please return your shoe boxes by
November 11th with your postage in the envelope
provided.  Make your check out to Samaritan’s
Purse for $9.00 with a note in the memo line that
the donation is for Operation Christmas Child. 
This year we cannot put any candy or toothpaste
in these boxes due to custom regulations in
some of the third world countries.

If you have filled your box early or need
additional boxes, please call Sandra Brewster
(833-8636.)  If you cannot pay for postage, let
Sandra know also, because we have people
willing to help with the cost of postage.

Thanks again for the outreach each of you have
given to this project!
                                         Sandra Brewster



Fairfield’s Annual Stewardship Campaign will
be starting soon.  The theme for this year’s
campaign is “Love and Gratitude” and will tie in
with the sermon series about gifts of love.  We
ask that you begin prayerfully considering your
pledge for 2019.  If you have not pledged to
Fairfield before, we invite you to do so this year. 
On Sunday, November 18 we will dedicate our
pledges to the church for the coming year.  Your
pledge is vital to help plan Fairfield’s programs for
2019.

We also want to thank everyone who has signed
up for E-Giving!  E-Giving allows you to have your
financial gifts to the church sent electronically
from your bank account on a regular (weekly,
monthly, etc.).  It also allows you to make one-
time donations to the church, such as for a
mission project or special program.  You have the
convenience of making your contribution while
you are thinking about it, from your home
computer or mobile device, without having to mail
or even write a check.  If you have not signed up
yet, we encourage you to give it a try.l You can
find more information on Fairfield’s internet home
page, www.fairfieldpcusa.org.  Just click on the
“Make Donation” link at the bottom of the page. 
If you have any questions, please contact the
church office or a member of the Stewardship &
Finance Committee.

November Sermon Series
“Gifts of Love”

Our next sermon series coordinates will with a
church’s fall stewardship initiative, as these texts
all explore different dimensions of giving in love. 
It begins with Christ’s call to love God and love
one another, especially recognized in the lives of
saints.  It continues with the extravagant
generosity of the poor widow, whose contribution
made a sizable impression on Jesus.  It offers a
compelling view of Christian community in
Hebrews, in which all members are responsible
for the encouragement and nurturing of one
another.  And it concludes with the grand vision
of Jesus as the king of all creation, whose return
and ongoing presence call us to love, courage,
and persistence.  Join us each Sunday as we
explore these “Gifts of Love.”



During the Christmas season, Fairfield is
participating in the Angel Tree Program.  The
Angel Tree is a Richmond holiday tradition for
thousands of families in Central Virginia.  For
many families, adopting an Angel is a wonderful
way to share the spirit of the season with others
in our community who are less fortunate.  Each
Angel represents a real child right here in the
community who needs your help.  We are
adopting children who have a parent in prison. 
Each child has 2 angels on the tree and each
Angel is to receive a gift costing approximately
$20.00.  You can either deliver your (wrapped)
gifts to the children directly or return them to the
church by Sunday, December 11th and they will
be delivered for you.

The Angel Tree will be displayed starting Sunday,
November 18th.

H e l p  m a k e
Thanksgiving dinner
special for needy families
who could not afford to
celebrate without our
help.  Please bring all
non-perishable canned or
dry food items for the
Men of the Church

Thanksgiving baskets through November
18th.  We will be supplying several families
with fixings for Thanksgiving dinner.  Please
donate items that pertain only to
Thanksgiving dinner such as canned: green
beans, sweet potatoes, peas, fruits, dry foods:
mashed potatoes, rice, brownie or cake
mixes, etc.  Place these items in one of the
designated boxes around the church
decorated for Thanksgiving.

We are also in need of your monetary ($)
donations that we use to purchase any items
not collected in the collection boxes.  Please

put all Thanksgiving donations in the Sunday
offering plates or turn them into the office
during the week.  Designate cash in an
envelope, marked, “Thanksgiving Baskets” or
make your check out to Fairfield Presbyterian
Church and specify “Thanksgiving baskets.” 
Direct any questions to Billy Putze.

Thanksgiving

Breakfast

Can you believe the Men of the Church have
been having this breakfast for 72 years?!  Come
join the tradition this coming Thanksgiving
morning (November 22).  We will worship at
7:30am and then join together for a delicious
cooked breakfast by the Men of the Church. 
Enjoy a special message to remind us of our
many blessings God has given to us as a church
and his people.  Next, break bread with a
delicious hot breakfast and wonderful fellowship
with fellow church members and friends that you
don’t always get to see.  You will find it to be a
great way to start your Thanksgiving Day
festivities.    
  Please fill out the reservation slip located in
the weekly bulletins and place it in the offering
plate so we can prepare enough food for
everyone.  We look forward to seeing you there!



Thanksgiving Offering

Join with Presbyterians worldwide in sharing
God’s love with our neighbors-in-need around the
world by providing relief from natural and human-
caused disasters, food for the hungry, and
support for the poor and oppressed.  We will
collecting our “One Great Hour of Sharing”
offering on Thanksgiving morning at the worship
service.  

The One Great Hour of Sharing accomplishes so
much in so many ways. When disaster strikes,
such as our recent hurricanes, we are there
through the OGHS which funds the work of the
Presbyterian Disaster Assistance. Wherever
people are dealing with starvation and lack of
potable water, we are there through OGHS which
funds the work of our Presbyterian Hunger
Program. When someone wants to get a new
start on life and doesn't want a hand out but a
helping hand, we are there through OGHS and
our Self Development of People mission. We who
have been blessed with much have the
opportunity this Thanksgiving morning to bless
the many who need our love and assistance.

The church is happening right now, all
around us - because we share Christ’s love.

Fall Small Group

Four Weeks Only

No Experience Required

Our annual fall small group studies began with
discussion on Thursdays, October 25 and
Mondays, October 29.  The focus this year is on
prayer.  There is a wonderful daily devotional
which will help you discover or enhance prayer as
a part of your life.  “The Beautiful Work of
Learning to Pray,” is well-written and the daily
readings are not long, but interesting and
powerful and can help deepen our relationship
with God. 
 
Our weekly meetings will focus on some of the
most-loved prayers in the Bible.

Thursday nights, 7:00pm in the library
Monday night, Pastor Starzer’s home, 7:00pm

Books are available in the Narthex on Sunday
mornings or at the meetings.  If you want to
contribute to the cost of the book, it is $10 but is
not required.  The book is also available on
Kindle.  Please join us!

The genius of generosity

Kansas pastor Jack
Wellman has been credited
with the insight that “there
is a certain genius in
generosity.”  He explains
that when we open our
hands - f igurat ively
speaking  - to allow
something to pass through
our fingers, rather than holding it with tightly
clenched fists, God can give us new blessings.

“God cannot pour more into hands that are
already clinging tightly to what they hold,” says
Wellman.  Whether material goods or time, ideas
or talents, money or energy, the gifts God has
given us so generously are to be shared just as
freely with others.  With our hands continually
open to receive, give and receive again, God’s
genius cycle of generosity goes on and on.

  November 4



Session Notes October 2018
Your Session was quite busy when they met this month. During our time together we were able to:

• renew the rental contract with Grace United Family Church for their use of the Historic Beulah Church

for the year 2019 at the same monthly rate. It was noted that the Grace United Family Church has

made numerous improvements to the building including adding insulation to the attic areas at their own

expense. They have been model tenants and we are glad they are using the Historic Beulah Church

for the purposes it was intended.

• made note that we have not yet dedicated the historical marker which was placed on the property of

Historic Beulah Church. This will be done in a timely manner as soon as a mutually agreeable date can

be found to do so in cooperation with Grace United Family Church.

• extend the shared space agreement with the New Beginnings Church after its trial period was

completed. We extended their agreement of shared space/shared expenses through the end of 2019

at the same rate. It was noted by all the Elders that the relationship has been a very positive one and

we are glad they are here with us.

• note that Gingerbread Cottage Preschool will be completing their time with us at the end of the current

school year. They will be "returning" to the new Shalom Baptist Church next fall. We noted that they

have been wonderful tenants and we will miss the joyful sounds they brought to our building.

• receive the Treasurer's report gratefully noting that we ended September in very good shape as we

continue to solidify our finances and plan for the future of the Fairfield Congregation.

• approve the asking budget for 2019. We are looking at a very modest increase overall of less that

2.5%. The Stewardship Campaign for 2019 will be held during the month of November.

• rejoice with the Nominations Committee that their work is progressing well  and ahead of schedule.

When their work is complete a meeting of the Congregation will be called to receive and act upon their

recommendations.

• charge the Personnel Committee with the responsibility to review the salaries of our staff for the year

2019.

•  be happy to hear about Adult Discipleship's plan for the Fall Small Group study on the topic of prayer.

One group will meet Monday evenings and another will meet on Thursday evenings.

• rejoice with the Children's Nurture Team that Sunday School with its new hands on curriculum was

showing growth and vitality in that ministry. A number of the children have been enthusiastically

learning memory verses from the Bible! 

• hear that the Clothing Swap was very successful with a wonderful group of volunteers from Fairfield.

Its numbers were down by 10% but that is still excellent since several churches in the area have

copied our model for doing this mission. The Butterfly Babies Mission accepted all of the "left over"

donations of children's clothing.

• learn from Evangelism that the new women's Bible Study has been very well received as an outreach

to non-members as well as a few of our members. The numbers have been much higher than hoped

for and the enthusiasm of the participants is very high as well.

• endorse the plan to invite Nicole Unice to be a keynote speaker at a women's event that will be an

outreach to our community. This will take place sometime in 2019. It was thought that Evangelism

money from the Beulah Church fund will be able to make this possible.

• be delighted to know that congregational participation with the new program to support Caritas has

been very good. Both the lunch provisions and the towel drive were very well supported.



9:00am Infant/Toddler Nursery Schedule

Nov. 4 Beverly Burts & Karen Couch

Nov. 11 McKenzie Marker & Mitzi Marker

Nov. 18 Angela Blue & Sandra Brewster

Nov. 25 Linda Daugherty & Allison

Letourneau

9:00am Kids Worship

Nov. 4 Donna Hohman

Nov. 11 Deb Utley

Nov. 18 Pattersons

Nov. 25 Donna Hohman

10:00am Infant/Toddler

Nov. 4 Marge Wantz & Molly Zweckbronner

Nov. 11 Brenda Blue & Majken Whitaker

Nov. 18 Barbara Wash & Cathy Wenninger

Nov. 25 Jennifer France & Melanie Rubeck

11am Infant /Toddler

Nov. 4 Angela Schwartz & Dale Woodfin

Nov. 11 Jan Fadeley & Pam Gigliotti

Nov. 18 Nikki Glass & Beth Patterson

Nov. 25 Pam Roberts & Anne Young

Attention Parents: Please help us keep our

nursery clean and orderly.  Our nursery

doors are open to all young children during

meetings and worship times here at

Fairfield.  Please be sure to clean up

after your children if you have allowed

them to play in the nursery.  Thank you!

Mechanicsville Churches Emergency
Functions (MCEF)www.4mcef.com

One Stop Shop (OSS) 

Just a reminder of the products we will
concentrate on for November (if you want to).
November – mac and cheese

If you prefer to do your own shopping for the
pantry, whatever you can share is always
appreciated.  The pantry needs include
applesauce, beans of all kinds, a variety of soups.

THE NEXT DAY TO CONTRIBUTE FOOD FOR
THE FOOD PANTRY IS SUNDAY, November 4

The One Stop Shop (MCEF) has been open to
clients for one year.  Here is an idea of the activity
during that year:

October 1, 2017-October 1, 2018 – the first
year in the new location:
• Total sign ins – 3,631 (representing 11,883

persons in the households)
• Total new clients – 329
• Total # bags of food given out – 5,680
• Total #bags of clothing (all ages) – 1,472
• Total # bags of linens – 250

For these counts MCEF uses the brown grocery
bags with handles.
Never doubt that your contributions are being
used in Mechanicsville!  THANK YOU!

Closet needs:  bath towels, hand towels,
washcloths, queen size sheets.

If you have Kroger brown paper bags with
handles, the OSS can use them.  
Thank you to our kids for decorating Thanksgiving
Bags to be used in the pantry this holiday.

CARITAS
Thank you, Fairfield – all the lunches have been
DELIVERED.  The towel drive was a huge
success.  For all who made lunches and donated
towels – THANK YOU so much.  For those who
prayed for a successful week – THANK YOU.  We
are truly blessed.



Under-Age Thinking...



November 2018
Fairfield Presbyterian Church

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1 2 3

4 5 6 7 8 9 10

11 12 13 14 15 16 17

18 19 20 21 22 23 24

25 26 27 28 29 30

10:00 AM Adult Bible
Study (Choir Room)

7:00 PM Boy Scouts
(Heritage Hall)

7:00 PM Small Group
(#26)

7:00 PM - 8:00 PM Chris-
tian Yoga Class (#29)

8:00 PM Praise Band
Practice (Family
Center)

2:00 PM Scout Distri-
ct Dinner Set-up
(FC)

9:00 AM - 4:00 PM
Etiquette Class (#20)

1:00 PM NBC Choir
Practice (#30)

5:00 PM Boy Scout
District Dinner (FC)

9:00 AM Contemporary
Worship Service

10:00 AM Sunday School
11:00 AM NBC Worship Service

(FC)
11:00 AM Traditional Service

(sanctuary)
4:30 PM REFRESH (#29)
4:30 PM Youth Groups

(#31 & 32)
MCEF Collection

6:15 PM - 7:15 PM REVIVE
Exercise (HH)

7:00 PM Small Group
(Starzer's home)

7:00 PM Christian Ministry
Teams (HH)

7:00 PM Deacon's Meeting
(#20)

7:00 PM Evangelism Team
(#19)

7:00 PM Missions Team (#14)

10:30 AM Prayer Shawl
Ministry (Barlow Parlor)

6:15 PM - 7:15 PM REVIVE
Exercise (HH)

7:00 PM Personnel Team
(#32)

7:00 PM - 8:00 PM Fair-
field Ringers (Sanctuary)

8:00 PM Adult Choir
Practice (sanctuary)

10:00 AM Adult Bible
Study (Choir Room)

7:00 PM Boy Scouts
(Heritage Hall)

7:00 PM Small Group
(#26)

7:00 PM - 8:00 PM Chris-
tian Yoga Class (#29)

8:00 PM Praise Band
Practice (Family
Center)

1:00 PM NBC Choir
Practice (#30)

9:00 AM Contemporary
Worship Service

10:00 AM Stewardship
Information Meeting
(HH)

10:00 AM Sunday School
11:00 AM NBC Worship Service

(FC)
11:00 AM Traditional Service

(sanctuary)
12:30 PM Super Singles
4:30 PM REFRESH (#29)
4:30 PM Youth Groups

(#31 & 32)

6:15 PM - 7:15 PM REVIVE
Exercise (HH)

7:00 PM District Com-
mittee Meeting (#32)

7:00 PM OA Chapter
Meeting (#29/30)

7:00 PM Small Group
(Starzer's home)

6:00 AM Men of the Church
Breakfast (off-site)

10:30 AM Fellowship Circle (#20)
7:00 PM Christian Administration

Teams
7:00 PM District Scouts

Fireside Chat (HH)
7:00 PM Facilities Management

Team (#20)
7:00 PM Joyful Readers Circle

(#14)
7:00 PM Stewardship Team (#26)

6:15 PM - 7:15 PM REVIVE
Exercise (HH)

7:00 PM Boy Scout
Greenbar Meeting (#20)

7:00 PM - 8:00 PM Fair-
field Ringers (Sanctuary)

8:00 PM Adult Choir
Practice (sanctuary)

10:00 AM Adult Bible
Study (Choir Room)

7:00 PM Boy Scout Commit-
tee Meeting (#20)

7:00 PM Small Group
(#26)

7:00 PM - 8:00 PM Chris-
tian Yoga Class (#29)

8:00 PM Praise Band
Practice (Family
Center)

9:00 AM - 4:00 PM
Etiquette Class (#20)

1:00 PM NBC Choir
Practice (#30)

1:00 PM - 5:00 PM Brew-
ster Event (HH)

9:00 AM Contemporary
Worship Service

10:00 AM Sunday School
11:00 AM NBC Worship Service

(FC)
11:00 AM Traditional Service

(sanctuary)
4:30 PM REFRESH (#29)
Stewardship

Sunday
Youth Group Movie

Night

6:15 PM - 7:15 PM REVIVE
Exercise (HH)

7:00 PM Small Group
(Starzer's home)

6:15 PM - 7:15 PM REVIVE
Exercise (HH)

7:00 PM - 8:00 PM Fair-
field Ringers (Sanctuary)

8:00 PM Adult Choir
Practice (sanctuary)

7:30 AM Thanks-
giving Day Worship
& Breakfast

Thanksgiving

1:00 PM NBC Choir
Practice (#30)

9:00 AM Contemporary
Worship Service

10:00 AM Sunday School
11:00 AM NBC Worship Service

(FC)
11:00 AM Traditional Service

(sanctuary)

Christ the King
Sunday

6:15 PM - 7:15 PM REVIVE
Exercise (HH)

7:00 PM Eagle Board of
Review (#29, 30, 32)

7:00 PM Session
Meeting (#20)

6:15 PM - 7:15 PM REVIVE
Exercise (HH)

7:00 PM - 8:00 PM Fair-
field Ringers (Sanctuary)

8:00 PM Adult Choir
Practice (sanctuary)

10:00 AM Adult Bible
Study (Choir Room)

7:00 PM Boy Scouts
(Heritage Hall)

7:00 PM - 8:00 PM Chris-
tian Yoga Class (#29)

8:00 PM Praise Band
Practice (Family
Center)

7:00 PM Atlee March-
ing Band Boosters
Dance (FC)

Church Office Closed

October
S M T W T F S

1 2 3 4 5 6
7 8 9 10 11 12 13

14 15 16 17 18 19 20
21 22 23 24 25 26 27
28 29 30 31

December
S M T W T F S

1
2 3 4 5 6 7 8
9 10 11 12 13 14 15

16 17 18 19 20 21 22
23 24 25 26 27 28 29
30 31





Youth Group News

November 4: Youth Group, 4:30pm

November 11: Youth Group, 4:30pm

November 18: Movie Night

November 25: No Youth Group          

.



Veterans Day
November 11th

Fairfield Church
 P.O. Box 1088
 Mechanicsville, VA 23111

Return Service Requested




